
  

 

THE MESSENGER 

Myddle, Harmer Hill, Broughton 

Church & Community 

A Volunteer Newsletter 

October– November 2023 

 
This photograph of the view from the woods above Myddle 

Quarry was taken by Shelley Miller in 2008. A lot has happened 
since then but this view remains as tranquil today as it was fifteen 

years ago. 
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Myddle & Broughton Parochial Church Council Donations 

The Parochial Church Council is most grateful for the following donations 
received since the last issue of the Messenger. 
 
Donor   Fund     Amount 
A & J Morrison   General Fund    £50.00 Gift Aided 

 
 
 
 

Donations to help the church are always welcome! 
You can always donate via:  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/stpeterschurchmyddle  
or  by BACS transfer to-   

Account Name: Myddle and Broughton Parochial Church Council 
Sort code: 30-96-26   

Account Number: 78218160  
or by cheque payable to   

Myddle and Broughton PCC  
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MYDDLEWOOD GARAGE 

 

 

Classic Car and M-Bike  
Restorations 

 
Part and Full Rebuilds 

 
Custom and Conversions 

 
Paint and Panel Repairs 

 
Aluminium and Stainless Welding 

 
MOT Preparation 

 
Servicing and Repairs  

to all Makes of Car 
 
 

Peter  01939 260873 
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WEM 
FARMER’S  MARKET 

Town Square 

MARCH – DECEMBER  

2nd SATURDAY EACH 
MONTH 

9.00 - 12.30 hours 

Organic Vegetables: 
Selection of Meat Products: 

Plants and Seeds: 
Ice Cream, Cakes & Pastries: 

Free Range Eggs: 
Honey & Preserves: 

 

FRESH, LOCAL PRODUCE 
AT VALUE-FOR-MONEY PRICES 

 

Details: Ring Rhona  
01743 367407 

3 Self Catering Cottages 

  Newton Meadows  

Harmer Hill, SY4 3EA 
 

Short breaks, weekly, long term 

Chestnut Cottage sleeps 4 

Maple and Oak Cottages sleep 7 

Level access for the less able 

Some ground floor bedrooms 

Large garden, beautiful views  

Large car park 

www.newtonmeadows.co.uk 

newtonmeadows@hotmail.com 

07851 298 054 

No pets and no smoking 

http://www.newtonmeadows.co.uk
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Myddle Friendship Club 
 
The club’s next meeting is on 
5th October Myddle Village 
Hall. Membership is £10 per 
year.  It is then £2 per person, 
per meeting for tea or coffee, 
cake and entertainment.  
Entertainment schedule for 
October and November as 
below: 
 
Thurs 5th October Lyn Evans 
Torn Paper Collage Art 
 
Thurs 9th November Kenneth 
Ballantyne Never had it so 
Good 
 
Contact Tony on 01743 
246186 for further details.  

 

Would you like to advertise in The Messenger? 
 

Contact Greg (07940-156373) for more information 

 

E-mail messengerads@btinternet.com 

 

 

 
 Full Page Half Page Quarter Page 

Annual cost  

colour 

£120.00   £76.00  £56.00 

Annual cost  

black & white 

£76.00 £52.00 £36.00 

Single issue 

cost colour 

£25.00 £15.00 £12.00 

Single issue 

cost black & 

white 

£15.00 £11.00 £7.00 
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As there was half a page left over in this edition of 
the Messenger I was invited to fill it.  My Great Un-
cle Jack used to have a regular column here many 
years ago.  He filled it with the trivia of the life of a 
typical dog.  I think it was mostly about chasing squirrels and eating ice 
cream with the occasional public service announcement to remind owners to 
pick up their dog’s waste.  I am sure that Great Uncle Jack would have been 
delighted to see the dog waste bag dispensers positioned strategically 
around the parish to put paid to the lame excuse “I haven’t got a bag”.   
 
Finally, we come to the reason I suspect I was given the opportunity to fill 
this space.  If you wish to be spared more drivel from me in the next issue of 
the Messenger the answer is simple.  You just need to write a short piece, 
half a page of A5 (or more if you feel so inclined), and send it to messen-
gerads@btinternet.com by 18

th
 November at the latest.  It could be about 

some adventure you have had or a hobby you enjoy or your reflections on 
life in this beautiful part of North Shropshire. 

Jess’s Ramblings 

mailto:messengerads@btinternet.com
mailto:messengerads@btinternet.com
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Harmer Hill & District W.I. 

To join contact Jenny Walsh 
07714 108507 / 01939 210649 

Harmer Hill and District Women's 
Institute was established in March 
1955. The Institute is also part of the 
Shropshire and National Federation. 
  
We enjoy a wide range of 
interesting speakers at our monthly 
meetings. 
 
We also get involved in County 
Events, Open Meetings with other 
WIs and Group WI activities. 
  
Our WI Institute enters an annual 
craft, produce and flower arranging 
competition organised by the 
Shropshire WI Federation.  We have 
been successful over a number of 
years in gaining major trophies in 
competitions organised by the 
county Federation. 
 
Our October meeting on the 12th 
will be a craft themed evening. 
Guided by one of our members 
Sylvie . No previous experience 
necessary as Sylvie will be on hand 
to demonstrate.  November 9th will 
be our Festive Craft & Produce 
Show.  
 
Every one welcome, you don’t have 
to be a member, just pop in and 
give us a try you may be pleasantly 
surprised!! 
 
All ladies are welcome to join us. 
We would love to see you. No 
commitment needed. We have over 
30 members now and new members 

are always welcome! 

Harmer Hill & District Wl 
Autumn Show Schedule Thursday 

November 9th 2O23 
Please bring your entries on the night 

 
Cookery 
Quiche Own recipe  
Tea Loaf Own recipe 
 
Craft 
Green Heart Any medium, not to ex-
ceed 10cm/4in  
 
Flowers 
Flower Arrangement incorporating 
wood, not to exceed 18 inches 
 
Miscellaneous 
Photo Theme “Celebrate Nature” 
Poem Theme “Autumn” 
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PEST PROBLEM?  
Solve it with… 

Shropshire Mole and 
Pest Control 

 

Domestic, agricultural and 
Commercial, Local,  

professional and affordable!! 
 

Wasps, Hornets, Rats, Mice, 
Rabbits, Squirrels, Ants and 

Cluster Flies. 
Mole control expert. 

 

“Don’t make a mountain out of a 
Molehill” 

 

Call Alan now on 01939 328188  
mobile 07976 817859 

shropshiremolecontrol@googlemail.com  
 

www.shropshiremolecontrol.co.uk 

    P. J. HALL            Electrical Contractor              

• All aspects of electrical work undertaken 

• Domestic or commercial 

• Extra sockets ,lights. etc 

• New builds 

• Extensions 

• Rewires 

• Showers 

• Consumer unit (fuse board) 
upgrades 

• No job too small or large 

• Competitive rates 

• All work guaranteed and 
insured 

• NICEIC domestic installer 

• Part ‘p’ registered 

• Established 30 years 

 

   10 Myddlewood 
           Myddle 

SHREWSBURY 
SY4 3RY 

 

               Please call me if you have  
              any queries  on…….. 

  

Tel: 01939 261405 
Mob: 07974 251789 

mailto:shropshiremolecontrol@googlemail.com
http://www.shropshiremolecontrol.co.uk/
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Useful Contacts Page  

Rector Reverend Adam Clayton 01939 291390/ 
revajbclayton 
@gmail.com 

 
MYDDLE & BROUGHTON PARISH, Parish Church St Peter’s 
Chapel of Ease St Mary’s Broughton 

 
Churchwardens Mrs Christine Williams 07791 403898 
                                                 Mrs Linda Savage 01939 290094 
PCC Secretary & Pastoral 
Visitor Myddle 

Mrs Margaret Parson 01939 290818 

PCC Treasurer Mr Greg Miller 01939 290789 
Pastoral Visitor Broughton Mrs Rosemary Narburgh 01939 220382 
Friends of St Mary’s  
Secretary 

Mrs Pauline Oliver 01939 290643 

 
LOPPINGTON PARISH, Parish Church St Michael & All Angels 
Chapel of Ease St Anne’s Burlton 

 
Churchwardens Mrs Tracey Barton 01939 270839 
                                                 Mr Bob Parker 01939 236893 
PCC Secretary Mrs Pene Parker 01939 236893 
PCC Treasurer Mr Dick Barton 01939 270839 
Pastoral Visitor Mrs Helen Lopez 01939 233685 
Gift Aid Treasurer Burlton Mr Philip Benson 01939 270310 
 
NEWTOWN PARISH, Parish Church King Charles the Martyr 

 
Pastoral Visitor Mrs Margaret Fox 01939 233419 
Churchwarden Mr Tim Wastling 01939 235475 
Sunday School Leader Mrs Shirley Clorley 01939 232237 
PCC Secretary Mrs Heather Pitchford 01939 233089 
PCC Treasurer Mr David Howson 07970 787845 
Assistant Treasurer 
 
MYDDLE VILLAGE HALL 
Bookings Secretary 
 
HARMER HILL VILLAGE 
HALL 
www.harmerhill.com 

Mrs Elaine Hawkins 
 
 
Mrs Claire Simcox 
 
 
 

Harmerhill.vh 

@gmail.com 

01939 236432 
 
 
Mvhbookings 
@myddle.net 
 
 
07873 561187 
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Note from the Temporary Editor 
 
Dear Readers, 
 
I hope you enjoy reading this edition of the Messenger.  There is a 
glimmer of hope on finding a proper replacement for Danielle but in 
the meantime you will have to make do with me. 
 
Allowing me access to Danielle’s editor’s e-mail address has proved 
to be more difficult than Danielle had anticipated. So if you wish to 
submit material for the December/January edition please send it to 
messengerads@btinternet.com. 
 
As the cover proclaims this is a church and community newsletter 
and so I would welcome material from the community for 
publication. If you would like to write a few words about an 
adventure you have had that you think might interest readers of the 
Messenger please send it to messengerads@btinternet.com no later 
than 18th November.  Better still include a colour photograph of your 
adventure for the front cover. 
 
Photographs for the front cover would be particularly welcome.  You 
will have seen that I had to dig out a photograph taken fifteen years 
ago for this edition 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Greg Miller 
 
Your Temporary Editor 

Useful Contacts Page Continued.. 

PARISH COUNCIL                                                                       01743 236810 

Chairman Mr Colin Ruck   colin@ruck.me.uk 

Clerk Mr Jack Wilson  myddlebroughtonclerk@talktalk.net 

  

HARMER HILL & 
DISTRICT WI 

  

 Mrs Jenny Walsh 01939 210649 



20 

 

 
STYLE CARE  

HAIR & BEAUTY 
 

33 Shrewsbury Road,  
Bomere Heath, SY4 3NX 

 
Cuts | Ladies | Gents | Children 

Colouring | Full Head | Full Foils Semi 
Permanent | Perming | Setting Wed-

ding Hair | Balayage 
 

  OPENING TIMES  
 

Tuesday     9.00 am —  5.00 pm       
Wednesday               Closed       
Thursday           9.00 am —  6.00 pm 
Friday                9.00 am —  5.00 pm 
Saturday            8.30 am —  3.00 pm 

 
  Contact: Ruth Davies 

 
 01939290664 / 07735459998 

Still haven’t got around to 
making your Will? 

 

Then have it professionally  
prepared for you in the comfort of 

your own home by Peter  
Savage  your local Estate  

Planning expert. 
 

Full Will Writing Service  
All Associated Legal Services 

Powers of Attorney 
 

Tel: 01743 233 245  
   or 0800 781 9371  

 

Special offer:  10% off cost of Wills with 
this advert 

MB  
 

Marco Busi 
Garden & House  

Maintenance 
Based in Harmer Hill 

 

Don’t DIY – I Do! 
 

Trustworthy, Reliable, 
Fully Insured. 

Any enquiries, big or small,  
just give me a call. 

 
07548 763562 

marcobusi@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:marcobusi@hotmail.co.uk
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Ross Hines Chimney Sweeping 

Clean Chimney are safe chimneys 

Brush and Vacuum – Leakage testing – 

Nests removed –Cowls, Bird Guards and 

caps supplied and fitted.  Open fire, multi 

fuel stoves, Aga, domestic and  

              commercial. 

 

Fully Insured with NFU, Certificates  

given.  

For a Fast, Friendly and Clean Service 

or just help and advice. 

 

              Call     01939 768319 

   24 The Wheatlands, Baschurch,  

  Shropshire.   

                 N.A.C.S.  Member: 12/05   
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Love in a Box 

What must it be like to share a 
toothbrush, go without soap to afford 
food, or have nothing to write with and 
nothing to write on?  That’s how it is 
for families in Eastern Europe living in 
shacks with no electricity or running 
water. This is one of the areas where 
Wrexham-based charity, Teams4U, is 
working to improve fragile lives. 
 
Teams4U was founded by Dave Cooke 
and last September we were privileged 
to hear Dave speak movingly of his life 
helping the marginalised and 
vulnerable. Dave first took shoe boxes 
packed with toys and other small gifts 
for children on a lorry load of 
Romanian aid 25 years ago, and the 
idea of Christmas shoe boxes was born.  
 
It’s not Christmas yet but it’s never too 
early to think about vulnerable children 
who have nothing to call their own. 
Packing a shoe box with simple gifts is 
a wonderful way to let a child who may 
never have received a present know 
they are not forgotten, and someone 
does care. It’s hands-on and personal, 
sending love and bringing colour into a 
drab existence.  
 
If you would like to transform the life 
of a vulnerable child by packing a shoe 
box with small gifts, you can find out 
more on the charity website 
www.teams4u .com. There are You 
tube videos showing boxes being filled 
with lots of ideas of what to put in 
(@teams4Utube).  It’s such fun 
shopping around for shoe box treasures!  
 
It’s amazing how many small gifts can 
fit into a shoe box, each one a special 
treat for the recipient, things we take for 
granted but they may never have owned 
before like: a simple wash kit (soap& 
flannel, toothbrush & paste), stationery 

(school set, notebook, pencil case, pens, 
crayons, colouring book), warm outdoor 
clothing (hat, scarf, gloves) so they can 
play in the snow, everyday toys (cuddly 
toy, ball, doll, cars, animals), a book with 
few words (where the pictures tell the 
story), a basic game or puzzle needing no 
instructions (snap, dominoes, small 
jigsaw)… 
 
To pack a box the first thing to do is to 
find an empty shoe box and cover box and 
lid separately with colourful paper. (If you 
don’t have a box, a flat-pack box can be 
collected from the Rectory, Myddle.) Next 
decide whether you’d like to pack a girl or 
a boy’s box and for what age. There are 
three categories to choose from: 3-5, 6-11 
or 12+ years. Age labels can be 
downloaded to stick on your box lid, or 
you can use labels found in a printed 
leaflet collected from church. 
 
There is always a shortage of boxes for 
teenage boys. It’s not too difficult to fill a 
teenage boy box though; I usually pack 
wash kit, school supplies, warm hat, 
gloves & scarf, small soft toy, plus other 
basic items our teens may think very 
ordinary such as a tennis ball, yoyo, 
playing cards, Rubiks cube, travel chess, 
drawing book, small cars, marbles, badge, 
bracelet… 
 
If you’d rather send practical household 
items, you can pack a ‘home’ box instead 
to be given to a mother for the home. 
Useful things like candles, tea towel, dish 
cloth, wooden spoon, clothes pegs, wind-
up torch, headscarf foldable shopping bag, 
can be included. 
 
When your box is full, add the transport 
costs (details in the leaflet, or pay online), 
secure the box lid with an elastic band and 
bring to the Rectory, Myddle during the 
week commencing 6th November. Boxes 
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will be taken to the Teams4U Wrexham 
warehouse in time for Christmas delivery to 
those who need them most. Last year our 
boxes went to Ukraine where homes and 
everything in them had been destroyed. 
 
With the cost of living going up, if packing a 
whole box is too much, just one small gift can 
be used to help fill a shared box. Any gifts you 
can spare for these boxes I am packing would 
be welcome, as soon as possible please to 
allow time to include them. Scarves are short 
so if you have a spare scarf, please consider 
donating it. 
 
I’m particularly grateful to those who are 
busily knitting warm hats and scarves. Please 
don’t stop!  
 

If you would like a flat-pack box, or to 
donate knitting or wool for knitters, or 
other gifts, or have any other queries, please 
contact me on 01939 291390 or 
jothevicarswife@hotmail.com. 
 
Thank you.                                                                                                       
Jo Clayton 

 

mailto:jothevicarswife@hotmail.com
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Dear Friends, 
 
The seasons come and go in the cycle of nature, now the nights are 
drawing in, trees are looking decidedly more autumnal, there is a nip in 
the air, and grass is once again green. There is much change all around, 
The church year has its seasons too, in October we give thanks to God 
during our Harvest Festival celebrations. We thanked God for his over-
flowing generosity and goodness but we are also left wondering, why 
when we have so much are there so many places in our world where 
provision and abundance seem lacking. 
 
As we enter November the church begins a season of remembering, we 
celebrate All Saints and All Souls; when we remember those who have 
died amongst our own families, friends and in our community. We all 
have our own memories and remember in different ways; it can be a 
difficult time for many as they remember those they have loved and lost. 
November also brings Remembrance Sunday, this year Sunday 12th 
November, where we remember those who have given their lives in the 
World Wars and all the subsequent conflicts for our freedom and for 
peace in the world. 
 
As we approach the coming months with all the changes and challenges 
we may face, let us remember that we do so together as a church and a 
community, as friends and neighbours. May we also give thanks to God 
that we do not approach them in our own strength, but in knowing that 
the ever present and loving God is there beside us and walking with us 
as we journey together, and as we face the changes and challenges giv-
en to us. 
 
Over the summer months  we have seen the many fields in and around 
our villages harvested for their grains and fruits. It is usual for Harvest 
Festivals to take place in churches too, thanking God for the land, for its 
richness and for those who work the land. Harvest should remind us that 
we ‘have’ so much and therefore so much for which to give thanks to 
God.  
 
 In doing that it should help us to remember that harvest is also a time 
for remembering to ‘share’ the fruits of the earth with those who have so 
much less than us. Because if we can extract the word ‘have’ from har-
vest, sad to say, we can also extract the word ‘starve’. Jesus often talked 
about the perils of having too much, and keeping for oneself what which 

From the Rectory 
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should be shared with others. He told a parable of a rich man whose crops were 
so abundant, that he planned to build more barns in order to store them. He didn’t 
sell or ‘share’ his abundant harvest; but then he died, and wasn’t able to enjoy the 
results of his wealth. It’s a parable that reminds us that being greedy and hoarding 
are not virtues in God’s eyes. 
 
 At harvest time, and indeed as we enter into the difficult winter months as living 
and fuel costs rise we all need to think about those in need around us and the or-
ganisations that strive to help.  There is much in the world of today which can ac-
tively encourage self-interest and the pursuit of personal advantage above all else. 
So maybe this harvest time is an opportunity for trying afresh to get the balance 
right between providing for ourselves and our loved ones, and building a world 
based on mutual support and help for those in genuine need, rather than on mate-
rialism and greed. 
 
 Finally, ‘harvest’ time is also a time for remembering that God sows spiritual 
seeds in our hearts. Seeds that He wants to bear an abundant harvest. Jesus re-
minded us that earthly food comes and goes, and that we should seek instead the 
food that lasts forever; the spiritual food which He offers to those who believe in 
Him, and who follow His ways forever. 
 
Adam. 
 

The Benefice of Myddle and Broughton, Loppington and New-
town 

Services in October and November 2023 
 

October 
 
Sunday 1st    Trinity 17 
09.45am  Family Communion, Burlton 
10.00am  All Age Worship, Newtown 
10.30am  Family Service, Loppington 
11.00am  Harvest Festival, Myddle 
Readings: Ezekiel 18: 1-4,25-32  Philippians 2:1-13  Matthew 21:23-32 

 
Sunday 8th    Trinity 18 
09.45am  Holy Communion, Loppington 
11.00am  Parish Worship, Myddle 
11.15am  Harvest Festival, Newtown 
3.00pm  Evensong, Broughton 
Readings: Isaiah 5:1-7  Philippians 3:4b-14  Matthew 21:33-46 

 
Sunday 15th    Trinity 19 
09.45am  Harvest Festival, Burlton 
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10.30am  Matins, Loppington 
11.00am  Holy Communion, Myddle 
Readings: Isaiah 25:1-9  Philippians 4:1-9  Matthew 22:1-14 

 
Sunday 22nd   Trinity 20 
09.45am  Holy Communion, Loppington 
11.00am  Family Worship, Myddle 
11.15am  Holy Communion, Newtown 
3.00pm  Harvest Festival, Broughton 
Readings: Isaiah 45:1-7  1Thessalonians 1:1-10  Matthew 22:15-22 
 
Sunday 29th    Last Sunday after Trinity 
10.30am  Benefice Service, Loppington 

 
November 

 
Sunday 5th    All Saints 
09.45am  Family Communion, Burlton 
10.00am  All Age Worship, Newtown 
10.30am  Family Service, Loppington 
11.00am  Holy Communion, Myddle 
3.00pm  Commemoration of the Faithful Departed, Myddle 
3.00pm  Commemoration of the Faithful Departed, Newtown 
Readings: Revelation 7: 9-17  1 John 3:1-3  Matthew 5:1-12 
 
Sunday 12th    Remembrance Sunday 
09.45am  Holy Communion, Loppington 
11.00am  Parish Worship, Myddle 
11.15am  Holy Communion, Newtown 
3.00pm  Evensong, Broughton 
Readings:  Amos 5:18-24  1 Thessalonians 4:13-18  Matthew 25:1-
13 
 
Sunday 19th    2nd Before Advent 
09.45am  Holy Communion, Burlton 
10.30am  Matins, Loppington 
11.00am  Holy Communion, Myddle 
Readings: Zephaniah 1:7,12-18  1 Thessalonians 5:1-11  Matthew 25:14-30 
 
Sunday 26th    Christ the King 
09.45am  Holy Communion, Loppington 
11.00am  Family Worship, Myddle 
11.15am  Holy Communion, Newtown 
3.00pm  Holy Communion, Broughton 
Readings: Ezekiel 34:11-16,20-24  Ephesians 1:15-23  Matthew 25:31-46 
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James, Holyoak & Parker 
Chartered Accountants 

1 Knight’s Court, Archers Way, Battlefield Enterprise Park, 
SHREWSBURY, SY1  3GA 

 

Providing quality service to business and personal  
clients through Shropshire and the Borders. 

 

For further details telephone or e mail 
 

Keith Edwards on: 
 

01743 453933 or 

e mail- admin@jhpca.co.uk 
 

Registered by the Institute of Chartered Accountants in England & 
Wales to carry out company audit work. 

 
James, Holyoak & Parker is the trading name of James, Holyoak & 

Parker Ltd registered in England, company number  5374878 

St Peter’s, Myddle: Readers & Other Duties 

 

      Reader Music 

1
st
 

Oct 
11.00am HC HARVEST Bob Millington Organist 

8
th
 

Oct 
11.00am Lay Worship Sarah Davies Chris  

15
th
 

Oct 
11.00am HC Linda Savage Greg  

22
nd

 
Oct 

11.00am Family Service to be arranged   

29th 
Oct 

10.30am Group Service to be arranged   

5
th
 

Nov 
11.00am HC Margaret  

Parson 
Greg  

12
th
 

Nov 
11.00am REMEMBRANCE Greg Miller Organist 

19
th
 

Nov 
11.00am HC Nigel Jones Margaret  

26
th
 

Nov 
11.00am Family Service to be arranged   
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HARMER HILL CHAPEL 
 

When you read this, it will be October. This is the time of year when the 
nights get shorter and darker. If we go out at night, we have to depend 
on street lights or torches to be able to see. 
 
Thinking of torches reminded me of something I read recently compar-
ing people to torches. 
 
“I liked this comparison between people and torches: all our batteries 
run low from time to time. Torches use AA batteries, or AAA or C or D. 
We can’t physically change peoples’ power packs, but when their light is 
low, we can give them AA, or attention and affection; AAA, or attention 
and affection with acceptance; C for compassion; or D for direction. 
If those don’t work, we can sit with them and be a light in their darkness 
until they feel a bit brighter.” 
 
During the coming months of winter let’s all try to be batteries for those 
whose life has run down. 

 

SUNDAY SERVICES FOR OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER 
 ALL SERVICES ARE AT 10 A.M.  

UNLESS OTHERWISE ANNOUNCED. 
 

Sunday 1
st
 October: Mr. R. Purslow – All Age Worship 

Sunday 8th October:  Mrs. J. Slim – Morning Worship 
Sunday 15th October: Revd. D.A. Slim – Holy Communion 
Sunday 22th October: Mr. R. Purslow – Morning Worship 
Sunday 29th October: Mrs. J. Slim – Holy Communion 
 

Sunday 5th November: Revd. D. A. Slim – All Age Worship 
Sunday 12th November: Mr. R. Purslow – Remembrance Service 
Sunday 19th November: Mrs. J. Slim – Holy Communion 
Sunday 26th November: Revd. D. A. Slim – Morning Worship 
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St Mary’s Church 
Broughton 
Christmas 

Coffee Morning 

Saturday 25th November 

10.30 am—12 noon 

Admission £3 

Includes Tea/Coffee and Cake 

Raffle, Cakes, Sales & More 

Proceeds to 

St Mary’s Church Broughton 

and St Peter’s Church Myddle 
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HORSE 
LIVERY  

DIY or Part  
Broughton 

Farm,  
        Harmer Hill 

• Floodlit all weather 
schooling arena 

• Large stables in court-
yard setting  

• All year grazing in safe 
paddocks 

• Excellent hacking with 
fields and tracks 

• Family run arable farm 

Tel: 01939 220250 
     Or    01939 220131 



35 

 

Sign up now for your Free E-Newsletter! 
 
If you would like to receive the Myddle, Broughton and Harmer Hill 
Electronic Newsletter, directly to your inbox, all you have to do is send 
your name and email address to:  
contact@myddle.net 
 
The E-Newsletter provides you with up-to-date information about what 
is going on in your parish and county, with links to the county planning 
portal, Gough Walks, useful contacts in the parish, from  
Doctors Surgeries to Bus timetables and the latest Covid-19  
restrictions. 
 
Over 200 homes in the parish are already receiving this FREE  
E-Newsletter. You can read it directly from your computer, tablet or 
smart phone - no need to print it!  
 
Sign up today and rest assured that this is a parish run newsletter and 
your email addresses will not be distributed to anyone else. If you are al-
ready receiving the E-Newsletter you do not need to send your  
address again.                                                               Colin Ruck 

mailto:contact@myddle.net
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Pastoral Visitors 

Some of you may be unaware that there are two pastoral visitors in the parish-
es of Myddle and Broughton - Mrs Rosemary Narburgh and myself. Our task is 
to assist Adam, our Rector, by visiting anyone in need of a listening ear.   
 
Sadly, in these times the job of the local parish priest is vastly different from 
years ago, in that much of his work is carried out behind a desk.   
 
A vast quantity of admin has to be done and many meetings have to be at-
tended and, of course, Adam is also responsible for 5 churches in 3 parish-
es. The role of a pastoral visitor is therefore vital, and we will be happy to visit 
anyone who is sick, sad, or just needs to talk to someone.   
 
The problem is, we do no know who you are unless you contact us.   
Anything told us will be in confidence. 
 
Margaret Parson    Rosemary Narburgh 
01939 290818     01939 220382 
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 HARMER HILL VILLAGE HALL 
   www.harmerhill.com  email: harmerhill.vh@gmail.com 
 

Regular Events 
Salop Korean Martial Arts self defence classes from 5 years   
Call Tony on 07775724447 or email salopkma@gmail.com  
for details Tuesday, Thursday & Sunday evenings  
Yoga & Meditation Wednesdays 6-7pm with Emma Jane  
To book call 07498567134 
Indoor Bowls Thursday afternoons 2.00pm to 4.00pm 
Women's Institute 2

nd
 Thursday monthly from 7.30pm Visitors always 

welcome. Jenny Walsh 01939 210649 
Bingo 1st Friday monthly 7.30pm 
Partner Whist last Friday of each month 7.30pm 
Caligraphy with Shropshire Scribes. Contact Peter Furniss 01743 355848  
U3A Family History 10.30am to 12.30pm 2nd Tuesday of the month 
contact Sue Young 01939 291437 for further details 
U3A Stitchers 10am to 12 noon 4th Tuesday of the month 
contact Sue Young 01939 291437 for further details 
 
For more details on the above and news of upcoming events  
see website www.harmerhill.com 
The village hall is available for private hire. Please contact bookings on 
 07873 561187 or email harmerhill.vh@gmail.com  

http://www.harmerhill.com
mailto:harmerhill.vh@gmail.com
mailto:salopckd@gmail.com
http://www.harmerhill.com
mailto:harmerhill.vh@gmail.com
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Harmer Hill Indoor Bowling Club 
As from Thursday October 5th 2023 

Bowling is from 2pm– 4pm 
In The Village Hall 

All Welcome 
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The autumn meeting of the Council took place in Myddle Village Hall on Wednesday 
30th. August when as usual there was a wide range of agenda items for Members to 
consider and action. However as has been pointed out in previous reports much of the 
Council work takes place outside of the planned meetings. 
 
This summer has been no exception and Councillors have been asked to review a range 
of Council policy documents including Standing Orders; Financial Regulations and Risk 
Management. The revised documents were approved and details can be found on the 
Councils web site. The Council were also asked by Shropshire Council to review the Par-
ish element of the Shropshire Place Plan. This resulted in a request for some items to 
be removed as they had been actioned, whilst the following items  should be included – 
urgent work to improve the road safety at Myddle School; a 40mph buffer zone enter-
ing Myddle on the Baschurch Road and improved safety measures on a section of the 
A528. 
Items considered at the meeting included: 
Road Safety Measures:                                                                                                                                  
As always this featured highly with many complaints received from residents including 
the speed of traffic on Wem Road; Safety at Myddle School; access and exit at Hillcrest 
View on the A528 and large tractor units using The Hollow as a short cut. 
A police representative had met Councillors to discuss the Wem Road problem and a 
covert speed check was carried out over a period of several days, which identified that 
the majority of the traffic was keeping to the limit of 40mph. Changing to a 30mph limit 
would be the responsibility of Shropshire Council and would involve a number of ex-
pensive measures. However the Council would consider a proposal to install more 
effective VAS units. It was agreed that the area Road Safety Officer should be invited to 
an urgent meeting to discuss these and other issues. 
Affordable Housing Development:                                                                                                                 
Members agreed to relinquish the lease on land in Godings Lane used as a recreation 
ground, to allow a small housing development to take place and approved the appoint-
ment of Mr. Harfitt (Solicitor) to act on behalf of the Council. It was essential that there 
was agreement by Shropshire Council to lease back part of the land and re-site the play 
equipment at the same time and before any further development was undertaken. 
Harmer Hill Reservoir:                                                                                                                                     
Unlawful development continues at this site, including the storage of noxious materials, 
and has been continuing now for several years, in spite of an enforcement order being 
placed on the developer. The Council continues to press for action but the latest report 
from Shropshire Council said action was delayed because of a staff shortage. The Clerk 
has been asked to write to Shropshire Council’s Leader and C.E.O and seek urgent ac-

Parish Council News 
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tion with a copy being sent to Helen Morgan the local M.P. 
Mid-Year Financial Statement:                                                                                                                             
The Clerk provided Members with an up to date statement which showed that the 
Council was in a healthy financial state. He pointed out that there was a considera-
ble sum of Community Infrastructure Levy grant available for approved projects. 
Suggestions for new developments in the Parish are welcome. 
Full minutes of the meeting will be available on the Councils web site early in Sep-

tember. 

 
Need an Electrician or Handyman? 

 
New Consumer units                 Heating 
Extra sockets/lights                Security 
Electric showers                       Fault finding & repairs 
         
          Other handyman services available 

                                     e.g. painting & decorating 
 

For a reliable and professional service 
                                           No job too small 

 
Contact David Barber 

Tel: 01939 220429     Mobile: 07722 943758 
dhbarber@btinternet.com 

ST PETER’S CHURCH MYDDLE 
REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 
12th November 11.00am 
 
As in previous years we invite everyone to gather at the War Me-
morial in the Churchyard for our Act of Remembrance and two 
minutes silence at 11.00am. All groups, families and individuals in 
the Parish are welcome to lay wreaths and crosses at the foot of 
the Memorial. Following the Act of Remembrance there will be a Service of Re-
membrance in Church. There will be coffee and biscuits following the service to 
which everyone is welcome. 
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Harmer Hill Village Hall Show  
Trophy Winners 2023 

 

Shrops Horticultural Society Cup 
for Best in Show 
  

Chris Oldham (for Photography) 

Eric Jones Memorial Cup 
(Produce) 
  

Nigel Pritchard 

Mary Austin Challenge Cup 
  

 Nigel Pritchard 

NJ Dandy Perpetual Challenge 
Cup (Produce & Flowers) 
  

Nigel Pritchard 
  

Alf Davies Challenge Cup (Floral 
Art) 
  

Erica Martin 

Ellen Ellis Memorial Cup (cookery)  Pattie McLoughlin 

Harmer Hill Craft Award 
  

  Sue Young 

R Lea- Howarth Cup (Literature) Margaret Parson 
  

Higgins Trophy (Photography) 
  

Chris Oldham 

HH Horticultural Show Challenge 
Shield (Geranium) 

Lynda Oldham 

Martin Junior cup (4 years & under)  Maisie Savage 

Walter Evans Challenge Cup 
(age 5-8) 

Tessa Sadler 

Most points  age 9-12 Blake Savage 

Kenny Cank Shield (Biggest Onion) Nigel Pritchard 
  

JJ Sergeant Memorial Plate 
(Plants) 

Pauline Mead, Lynda Oldham, Ve-
ronica Jones, Erica Martin 
  

John Everall memorial Plate 
(Best Vase) 

Nigel Pritchard 
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 Crane Quality Counselling 

Home Furnishing 

51/52 Mardol, Shrewsbury, SY1 1PP 

Charity Number 1176610 

We collect donations of furniture  

& all household items 

House Clearance Welcome 

Monies raised will support our relationship/

bereavement/young person counselling service 

Opening times 

Monday– Saturday 10am-4pm 

For a free collection service tel. 01743 272303 

Email: mardolcranecounselling@gmail.com 

For counselling appointments tel. 01743 240546 

Help individuals, couples, bereaved families and 

young people– immediate appointments available 

Email: admin@cranecounselling.co.uk 

Website: www.cranecounselling.co.uk 
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Tuesday, Wednesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

 
Focuscraft, 3 Merrington Business 

Park, Bomere Heath, SY4 3QJ 
(T) 01939291848 

• Branded Fashion  
and Classic Qualities 

• Dye lot Ends 

• Clearances from  
£1 per Ball 

• Patterns and  
Needles 

• Knitting  
Accessories 

• Haberdashery 

SAVE THE DATE 
Two forthcoming attractions 

that you will not want to miss. 
Saturday 2nd December 
an exciting 
Christmas 
Trail—fun for 
all the family 
 
Thursday 14th December 
Phoenix Sing-
ers concert  at 
St Peter’s 
Church 
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